Minutes of Selectmens Meeting
July 29, 1996

Selectmen Present: Paula Clemente, Peter Moore and Carol Smith
Also present were Phil Dwight, D. Thornblad and Michael Morton.

The meeting opened at 6 P.M,

Mr. Morton reviewed his situation regarding payment of past due
taxes. He indicated that he hoped to work out financing so that
he could bring payments up to date. He will inform the Selectmen
of his progress no later than Aug. 19th.

The Selectmen reviewed the list of other past due taxes and noted
that payment schedules had been agreed upon in all cases except
one. Phil was asked to contact the owner (Map 1A Lot 36) to see
if arrangements can be made.

The minutes of the July 22nd meeting were approved,
Intents to Cut were signed for Paul Miller and Peter Jennison.

A Replacement Deed for property sold in 1995 to Mr. LaRochelle
was signed.

The five year Loan Agreement with Primary Bank for $97,700. for
sludge removal was signed.

The Selectmen reviewed the Skate Board Policy submitted by Chief
Brown. As there were a number of questions no action was taken
until Brian could attend a meeting.

The notice from the Board of Tax & Land Appeals that the Maharshi
School of Vedic had filed an appeal on the denial of their 1995
tax abatement request was noted.

Phil reported that based on conversation with the Engineer and
the State D.0.T. that the replacement of the bridge on Gregg Lake
Road would take place in October of 1997.

It was agreed that the best interests of the Town would be served
by withdrawing parcel #1, Map 1C Lot 88, from the tax deeded
property auction and arranging for a direct sale of the property
to an abutter with the provisions that they remove the existing
trailer by September 1, 1997 and they combine the two lots.



The Selectmen approved Sullivan Brothers as the firm to pave the
driveway and parking lot behind the Library and Aiken Building.

Peter agreed to meet with Michelle Ali-Oglu at the Library

driveway to see if an agreement could be reached about how to
handle traffic flow.

There was discussion about the economics of providing for removal
of construciton debris and large furniture at A.R.T.S. Phil was
asked to contact neighboring towns as to how they handled this.

It was agreed that Mike Beauchamp would be asked to attend a
Selectmen's meeting to discuss the dam on Gregg Lake Road.

The next meeting will be August 5, 1996,
The meeting was adjorned at 7:35 P.M,

Respectfully submitted by Philip T. Dwight.



